
Dear parents, carers and children, 

I would like to take this opportunity to say a HUGE thank you for your amazing generosity on this 

fundraising day for Solomiya and her family. Everyone wore blue and yellow to raise money to help 

the family pay for Solomiya’s medical treatment for her kidney disease. So far we have raised over 

£600, which is absolutely incredible! We are also holding a ‘Guess the Name of the Dog’               

competition, in which you can pay £1 to take part. All proceeds will be added to the donations. You 

will find it in the school foyer. Thank you to Reece and Mia for their very kind donation of the huge teddy dog! 

(Any further donations can be brought to the school office.) During Golden Worship this morning, we watched a video message 

from Solomiya who was also wearing her national colours along with us (see the video on our Facebook page). She and her family 

send all their thanks and are so very grateful for all your support.  

Next Friday (17th) sees Red Nose Day. In return for a small donation, children and staff are asked to wear red and have silly hair. 

How silly can you make it? Bigger? Brighter? Scarier? Funnier? I look forward to seeing what you come up with! 

Today, some members of the EARA group from St George’s Special School visited us to meet with our EARA group. They 

have just set up their group and wanted to find out what we have been up to so far. They loved our Cosy Cabin (which is 

almost ready for its grand opening) and finding out about our purchasing of a wider range of diverse books and the   

setting up of the friendship stops, among other things. It was a great opportunity for the young people from both schools 

to collaborate with each other, and I would like to thank our EARA group for their confidence in articulately sharing their 

thoughts and ideas, and for making our visitors feel very welcome. Thank you to Riley, Robbie, James, Mary and Liam from St George’s, as 

well as to their teachers, Heather and Sinead. 

Next week sees the final two strike days taken by the NEU (Wednesday 15th and Thursday 16th March), and you will have received a letter 

today about it. At the time of writing, I don’t have the full information about the plans for Brighstone as teachers are not required to inform 

schools until nearer the time, and a few are still making that very difficult decision. Classes will remain open for those teachers who are 

members of different unions or who have made the difficult decision to not strike. I will inform you nearer the time of the finalised plans, 

and I thank you for your understanding. We support all our teachers whatever decision is made as they do their bit to support education 

and funding in schools. 

In preparation for Easter, the Messy Church team are holding a poster competition with the theme The Easter Story. Children are asked to 

paint/draw an A4 picture of what it means, and the winning one(s) will be put on the notice boards at both the Methodist Church and St 

Mary’s. Please hand in your entries to school by Friday 24th March so we can pass them on.  

Last Friday and today we held a second-hand book fair so we can make space for new books and use the proceeds to go 

towards the purchase of these new books. We have made around £25 towards this, so thank you very much. 

I hope you all have a lovely weekend, and I look forward to seeing you on Monday.  

With best wishes, Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone Team 

Learning and Achieving Through Love,      

Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship theme is Forgiveness: Forgiving 

others as God has forgiven you 

We heard two stories about   

forgiveness and generosity. The 

first one was The Unforgiving 

Servant and the second was a 

similar story set nowadays, acted out by some of our KS2 children. 

 

 

 

How can you show forgiveness to others? 

 

 

A Forgiveness Prayer 

 

Lord Jesus, 

Help us to be ready to show forgiveness to others, 

As you are ready to show forgiveness to us. 

Amen 

 

“Just as the Lord has forgiven you, so you must also forgive others.” 

Colossians 3.13 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.55 per day.  

 
 
 
 
 
  

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of 

immediate harm 
Contact us: safeguarding@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Speak with our DSL Mrs Jones in the school office 
You can contact the NSPCC: 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Grammar and Spelling Matters 
Each week we will include a mini grammar or spelling 
lesson so you know what your children are learning! 

 

 

Idioms 
 

An idiom is a word or phrase that means something 
completely different from the word or words it is 

made up of. The meanings of idioms have little or no 
relation to the literal meanings of their component 

parts, but they make sense because they are familiar 
expressions. Different regions have different idioms. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Can you think of any others? 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 6th March  

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 94.31% 

Late marks this week: 3 

Baguettes now available on  

Tuesdays and Thursdays instead 

of JPs (ham, cheese or tuna) 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 2 

Pizza Sausage and Mash Roast Gammon Chicken Curry Fish Fingers Option 1 

Tomato pasta Veggie sausage Vegetable pastry roll Tomato pasta Quorn dippers Option 2 

Dessert Crispy Bar Shortbread Ice Cream Apple Crumble Frozen Yogurt 



Bumble Bee Max - for a really positive attitude and learning behaviours 

Ruby - for always rising to challenges in her learning and applying skills in various areas of the 

curriculum  

Zara - for being brave during the quizzes and applying her learning/showing her workings within 
her maths quiz  
Bethan - for rising to the challenge of being in English and using her phonics when she is writing  
Theo F - for independent maths work on comparing measures  
Tristan - for using the phonics chart to be able to explore different sounds for 'ce' and spelling 
‘voice’ correctly, applying his learning  

Honey Bee Grover - for showing a love of learning  and enthusiasm in History. 

Martha - for showing all three school values during Science. 

Allina - for showing a love of learning and respect during guided reading. 

Ivy Bee Lucy, Charlie, Nico, Arya, Jude - for providing help and support to Mrs Denness 

when setting up for Science. 

Bee-Haviour Toby - for always being a good friend and role model by showing  

kindness to others. 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

 

Self care is not selfish - it is ESSENTIAL 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Look after yourself so that you can look after others! 



 

 

 

 

 

Coronation Literacy Project 

The Lord Lieutenant is inviting all aspirational young poets and writers to submit a        

composition to celebrate the King’s Coronation on May 6th.  This invitation is open to all 

young people aged 18 and under.   

The entry judged to be the most appropriate and inspirational will be chosen to be read 

out (by the author, if willing) as a reading at The Isle of Wight’s own Coronation               

Celebration Service on May 7th. In addition, a booklet of all suitable compositions will be 

produced as a lasting commemoration of the Coronation. 

The composition should be no less than 50 and no more than 250 words long and can be a 

poem or prose. It should have the Coronation as its main subject and should reflect both 

youth and age. 

If you are interested, please email the school office for a Composition Entry Form. 

The closing date is 31st March. Please hand all entries into the school office. 

 

 



Key dates this year 
 

 

 

 Monday 13th March: Parents Evening 

 

 Tuesday 14th March: Parents Evening 

 

 Friday 17th March: Red Nose Day (wear red and silly hair) 

 

 Wednesday 29th March: Messy Church (KS1 morning; KS2 afternoon). 

Details to follow nearer the time. 

 

 Thursday 30th March: Easter service at 1.45pm (further details to      

follow nearer the time) 

 

 Friday 31st March: Last day of term 

 

 Monday 3rd April - Friday 14th April: Easter holidays 

 

 Monday 8th May: Extra Bank Holiday (due to the King’s Coronation) 

 

 Tuesday 9th—Friday 12th May: Y6 SATs 

 

 Sunday 14th May: Walk the Wight 

 

 Tuesday 16th May: Royal Coronation Junior Prom at Osborne House 

(details to follow nearer the time)  

 

 Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd June: Half term 

 

 Monday 19th—Wednesday 21st June: Y4 Kingswood residential 

 

 Thursday 20th July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 Friday 21st July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 

 

 

 


























